
DODGERTOWN	SAC	MEETING	NOTES	

May	10,	2017	

	

Members	in	attendance:	Traci	Harrell,	Ginny	Shaler,	Stacey	Miller,	Denise	Swanigan,	Sue	Carroll	

Faculty:	Taylor	Caldwell,	Sophia	Biniaminov,	Elizabeth	Tetreault	

Parents:	Bethany	Cofressi	

Community	Members:		

Stacey	Miller	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	8:10	A.M.	

Agenda:	See	Attached	Copy	

Election	of	Executive	Board:	None	

Previous	Minute	Approval:		

Mrs.	Harrell	approved	the	minutes	from	the	previous	meeting.	Mrs.	Shaler	seconded.	Overall	
vote	to	accept	the	minutes	was	unanimous.	

Treasury	Report:	

As	of	5/10/17,	there	is	$3,882.15	in	the	SAC	budget.	

Request	for	Funds:	There	were	no	requests	for	funds	at	this	time.	

Principal’s	Report:		

We	have	some	exciting	things	happening	at	Dodgertown!		

• Our	4th	and	5th	chorus	students	performed	at	the	School	Board	meeting	on	April	25th.	
There	was	not	a	person	in	the	room	without	a	smile	on	his/her	face!	We	are	so	proud	of	
Mr.	Parks	and	our	students	for	their	hard	work!	

• Teacher	Appreciation	Week	was	May	1-5.	We	would	like	to	thank	our	teachers	and	staff	
for	all	the	hard	work	that	they	do.		

Upcoming	Events	

• FSA	Testing	began	immediately	after	returning	from	spring	break.	This	testing	window	is	
open	until	May	12th.	We	are	within	the	95%	that	need	to	be	tested.	Coaches	and	Mr.	
Gonzalez	have	made	a	conscious	effort	to	make	sure	all	students	have	been	tested.	

• Mrs.	Tetreault	discussed	the	breakdown	of	the	latest	3rd	grade	district	benchmark	test	in	
explicit	detail.	This	benchmark	is	part	of	a	triangulation	of	data	used	to	help	all	students.	



• The	last	iReady	diagnostic	testing	window	opened	May	1st	and	will	run	through	May	
19th.	

• Field	Day	will	be	May	23rd,	2017.	Volunteers	will	be	needed!	
• Office	Discipline	Referrals	are	down	8	from	the	same	point	last	year.	However,	out	of	

school	suspensions	are	up	by	8.	

Upcoming	Events	

2nd	Graders	to	Gifford	pool:	May	11th	

4th	Graders	to	Environmental	Learning	Center:	May	16th	

Early	Release	Days:	May	19th	–	May	24th	

Field	Day	for	ALL	Students:	May	23rd	

5th	Grade	Graduation:	May	24th	

Presentations:	None	

Parent	Questions/Concerns:	Do	funds	roll	over	to	the	next	year?		

The	answer	to	this	question	is	YES,	funds	do	roll	over	into	the	next	school	year.	

BECAUSE	THIS	IS	OUR	LAST	MEETING,	WE	WILL	ADJOURN	THIS	ONE	AND	REOPEN	ANOTHER	
MEETING	TO	ACCEPT/DECLINE	THE	MAY	MINUTES.	

Motion	to	adjourn	meeting:	Mrs.	Harrell	made	the	motion.	Mrs.	Carroll	seconded.	The	vote	to	
accept	this	motion	was	unanimous.	

Stacey	Miller	adjourned	the	meeting	at	8:25	A.M.	

	

MEETING	#2	TO	ACCEPT/DECLINE	MAY	MINUTES	

Stacey	Called	this	meeting	to	order	at	8:26	A.M.		

Taylor	Caldwell	verbally	read	through	the	meeting	notes	she	took	today.	Mrs.	Harrell	made	a	
motion	to	accept	the	May	minutes.	Mrs.	Carroll	seconded	that	motion.	The	vote	to	approve	the	
May	minutes	was	unanimous.		

Mrs.	Shaler	made	the	motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting.	Mrs.	Harrell	seconded.		

Stacey	Miller	called	the	final	meeting	to	a	close	at	8:28	A.M.	

	

	

	


